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Lake County Forest Preserves                    
Finance Committee Minutes – April 7, 2022 

 
On Thursday, April 7, 2022, the Lake County Forest Preserve District’s Finance Committee met at the 
District’s General Offices in Libertyville, Illinois.  

1.0 Call to Order - Chair Julie Simpson called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.   

2.0 Roll Call - Committee Secretary Julie Gragnani called the roll and seven committee members 
responded: Julie Simpson, Chair, Paul Frank, Vice Chair, Carissa Casbon, Michael Danforth, Kevin Hunter, 
Ann Maine, and John Wasik. Member Sandy Hart arrived at 1:22 p.m.  Member Paras Parekh was absent. 

Also Present:  
Angelo Kyle, President Pati Vitt 

 
Debbie Boness 

Linda Pedersen Alex Eichman  Sandy Meyers 
Alex Ty Kovach 

 
Beth Frederick Monica Escheverria 

Mike Tully Laurel Diver Norma Zamudio 
Nan Buckardt Russ Chamberlin Garnet Miller 
Mary Kann Mark Petitgoue Kimberly Jones 
John Nelson 
 

Matt Norton, Corporate Council Mariela Najera 
John Tannahill Julie Gragnani  

 
3.0 Pledge of Allegiance – Commissioner Maine led a Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
4.0 Addenda to the Agenda – None    

5.0 Approval of Minutes – Motion by member Casbon, second by member Maine to approve the 
minutes of March 3, 2022; and closed session minutes from 2020, 2021 and January 6, 2022.  Voice vote 
being had, the motion passed unanimously.  

 
6.0 Public Comment – None  

7.0 Executive Director Report –Executive Director Kovach reported on the following and responded to 
questions from the committee: 

• Chief John Tannahill to retire January 2023; will conduct a nationwide search for his replacement. 
• Administration Director Mary Kann introduced new department employees Norma Zamudio and 

Monica Esheverria; Mr. Kovach introduced new grant specialist Garnet Miller; Deputy Finance 
Director Beth Frederick introduced new department employees Mariela Najera and Kimberly Jones. 

• Sergeant Scott Banaszynski graduated from Northwestern University Center for Public Safety. 
• Restroom at Fort Sheridan’s main parking lot burned down; suspicious; investigation underway. 
• Ryerson building bids came in over budget; staff will look for efficiencies and a $200,000 pledge was 

received that staff is looking to match, which will help close the gap. 
• Winter building removal of nine buildings totaling 14,600 sq ft.; and demolition permit for former 

museum building at Lakewood is being closed out. 
• Ansel Adams exhibit’s total attendance was 10,245; and traveling Marvelocity exhibit completed its 

first run in Canton, Ohio. 
• Our Voice is Black History exhibit has received a 2022 NACPRO award. 
• Expanded Earth Week programming by environmental education staff. 
• District staff has completed a Land Acknowledgement statement recognizing the relationship between 

Indigenenous Peoples and their traditional territories. 
• April 26, 2022 Open House regarding Fort Sheridan Cemetery 








